Town of Florida Planning Board Public Hearing Dollar General Fresh Distribution Center Monday, November 7, 2022 6:30PM

The Public Hearing was opened by Planning Board Chairman Michael Taylor at 6:31pm.

Kristin Mars, 1962 State Highway 5S; hopes that the planting shown on the plans is adhered to as a block. Concerned about the refrigerated trucks coming in at night and running for extended periods of time; creating excessive noise.

Brian Sisco, 152 Queen Anne Road; will the site be fenced in to prevent people from cutting through to hunt on the remaining MCIDA lands?

Carol Henderson, Truax Road, her son Steven Henderson lives at 2110 State Highway 5S; read the SEQR document and pointed out that there is abundant wildlife at the site (deer and turkey). Concerned construction could go beyond the 7am – 7pm stated hours. Original Dollar General work went late and was disruptive to residents. Where will the runoff from the parking lot and construction go if they are going to be moving culverts? Will the culverts be replaced? Will shields be put on the parking lot lights to cut down on the light pollution?

The Public Hearing was closed by Chairman Michael Taylor at 6:46 pm.

Town of Florida
Planning Board
Public Hearing
Robert Dennison Minor Subdivision
Monday, November 7, 2022
6:50PM

The Public Hearing was opened by Planning Board Chairman Michael Taylor at 6:47pm.

No one from the public present spoke for or against this application.

The Public Hearing was closed by Chairman Michael Taylor at 6:49pm.